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REPORT OF ALTERATIONS TO DESIGNATED RESOURCE 
Site Number/Address: 125 E. Myrtle Street 

Laurel School National Register Historic District 
ISSUED: July 2, 2020 

 
ATTN: Richard Taranow 
RHT, LLC 
2731 Granada Hills Drive 
Fort Collins, CO  80525 
 
Dear Mr. Taranow: 
 
This report is to inform you of the results of this office’s review of proposed alterations to the 
apartment building at 125 E. Myrtle Street, which is potentially eligible as a City Landmark, 
pursuant to Fort Collins Land Use Code, Chapter 3.4.7 and Municipal Code Chapter 14, Article 
IV. A copy of this report may be forwarded to the Colorado Office of Archaeology and Historic 
Preservation as well.  
 
The alterations reviewed include:  
 

• Replacement of ballast roof with standing seam metal roof product.  
 
Our staff review of the proposed work finds the alterations do not meet the SOI Standards for 
Rehabilitation. However, the roofing permit has been approved due to the following factors: 
 

1. Due to the low visibility of the roof, the change in materials is not expected to have a 
significant adverse effect on the historic property and would not prevent the property 
from being designated as a City Landmark in the future.  

2. Available substitutes for the historic roofing material would present modifications to the 
historic character that would be similar in alteration to the proposed standing seam metal 
roof.  

3. Based on holistic considerations regarding roofing, which frequently needs replaced at 
regular intervals due to weather damage and normal wear and tear, the metal roofing 
presents a stronger building maintenance option for the overall health of this property 
above more traditional TPO membrane, rolled asphalt, or other roofing products. The 
metal roof is expected to last longer, assist with building heat gain, and presents a 
superior recycling opportunity at the end of its service life as opposed to 
asphalt/membrane products.  

 
Notice of the approved application has been provided to building and zoning staff to facilitate the 
processing of any permits that are needed for the work. Please consider National Park Service 
Preservation Brief #4, Roofing for Historic Buildings, as you complete this project. Please note 
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that work beyond that indicated in your permit application/correspondence requires additional 
approval.  

 
If you have any questions regarding this report, or if I may be of any assistance, please do not 
hesitate to contact me.  I may be reached at jbertolini@fcgov.com or 970-416-4250. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jim Bertolini 
Historic Preservation Planner 
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